Council Work Session
June 3, 2015
Council Chambers
The regular monthly Work Session of Newtown Borough Council was called to order at 5:30 P.M. on Wednesday, June 3, 2015, by President of Council Robert Walker.  
Present were Councillors Auerweck, Grunde-McLaughlin, Gusty, King, Walker and Warren; Mayor Swartz; Solicitor Bolla and Engineer Canales.
Amendments to the Agenda
There were no amendments to the agenda.
Public to Be Heard 
Resident Rosemary Tottoroto voiced concern about the recently installed fence at 119 N. State Street, Buckman Place.  After the May Council meeting and discussion about the proposed fence, Mr. Mathis, Ms. Tottoroto’s husband, contacted the Zoning Officer to find out if the developer had presented a fence application to HARB.  Ms. Brown advised him that it was not on the May agenda but she would contact the developer and it would likely be on the June HARB agenda.  On May 30, 2015, Ms. Tottoroto and Mr. Mathis saw a fence installation at that location, which raised the question about its approval and the type of fence not being what they expected.  It was a shadow box fence and Borough Council had required a solid wood fence. They want it removed.  Mr. Walker asked Councillors King and Grunde-McLaughlin to look into the issue and report to Council.  
Steeple View Update – Allan Smith
Mr. Smith reported that leases are waiting for signature and First National Bank is finalizing the financing and escrow.   In addition, his proposed project appears to have drawn interest from the new owner of the Coldwell Banker building on South State Street.  The original plan was for apartment units, but after meeting with Mr. Smith and meeting with HARB, the owner of the building is now choosing to return the façade of the building to its original state and provide retail space rather than apartments.  Plans might also include an addition in the back, which would improve the look of the building from the rear of the property.  Mr. Smith believes that the Steeple View plans are making other investors excited about developing on State Street.  The lease agreements for Steeple View will include a $1/sq ft. marketing fee, which could result in $60,000-70,000 a year for marketing.
Mayor’s Report – Charles F. Swartz, III
Mayor Swartz presented a Special Event Application for Heart Chase sponsored by the American Heart Association, in collaboration with St. Mary Hospital and Mercer Bucks Cardiology. It will be a scavenger hunt activity involving six different locations in the Borough.
In response to Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin’s question about emergency services, the Mayor noted that the St. Mary Hospital Squad and the Newtown Ambulance Squad would both be there throughout the Heart Chase event.
Special Event Application
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to approve the Special Event Application for Heart Chase on September 27, 2015 from 8 A.M. – Noon.
Engineer’s Report – Mario Canales

Payment for Edgeboro Drive
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve payment to Richard T. Barrett Paving Company, Inc. for $53,676.60 for the Edgeboro Drive Rehabilitation Project.
Newtown Common Survey

Mr. Canales said he received the RFP for survey of the Newtown Common, but he will not respond until the discrepancy between the Borough and County records as to the size are resolved.  The County records show the property as half the size of the Borough records.  The Solicitor would like to pursue a title search to resolve the issue.  Councillor Warren clarified that the title search expense is not reimbursable from the grant funds and there is a limitation in the DCNR grant on professional fees to 20% of construction costs.  He noted that Council should keep this in mind when involving the Solicitor or Engineer in the process.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Solicitor to pursue a title search of the Newtown Common at a cost not to exceed $350. 
Zoning Officer Brown entered the meeting at this point wishing to provide her comments on the Buckman Place fence issue.  She said that although the fence application came in after the deadline, the agenda had not been set, so she added it and two other applications to the agenda, which she frequently does. HARB approved the presented application but she explained that HARB tells all applicants not to begin work until the application receives Council approval and she has issued a permit, which was not the case with this fence.  Ms. Brown clarified that if the fence HARB approved is not the fence approved by Council during the land development process, the developer must remove it.  However, if the HARB approved fence meets with Council approval, they could approve it as presented. In response to Councillor Walker’s question, Ms. Brown said she did not notify Ms. Tottoroto and Mr. Mathis of the addition to the agenda, but the agenda was posted on the website and the PEG channel, which Warren Woldorf confirmed seeing on the website. Ms. Brown left at this point and the meeting continued.
South Lincoln Avenue Repairs
In looking at the need for repairs to South Lincoln Avenue, Councillor Gusty reported that there are maintenance products that could extend the life of some Borough streets by 8-12 years.  The process would involve base repair as needed, with a chip seal overlay and an ultra-thin coat friction course.  Mr. Gusty, Mr. Walker, and the Engineer visited the municipality of Blue Bell, which has used the product for 30 years on a 10-year cycle with good success.   Mr. Gusty would like to see the Borough begin a regular maintenance program with its streets.  Mr. Walker noted that there is the possibility of joining a consortium that goes out for bid to buy the chip seal process and the Borough could piggyback on their bulk purchases.  The Borough has approval from First National Bank of Newtown to borrow the money, most likely in the area of $120-125,000 to cover the repairs for South Lincoln Avenue.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Engineer to pursue bids for the bituminous seal coat and ultra-thin friction course for South Lincoln Avenue and direct the Finance Committee to pursue financing arrangements with First National Bank of Newtown.
Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin raised the issue of line painting on South Lincoln Avenue and asked that the Traffic Committee do some research, perhaps eliminating the center yellow line.  The Engineer said that he does not consider it a residential road, but a major road or collector road, and he would recommend that the center yellow line remain.  
Budget & Finance – Chris Gusty & Perry Warren

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to approve the Professional Services Invoices for the month of April 2015.
Recreation Board – Tara Grunde-McLaughlin

Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin reported that the Recreation Board has not finalized the movie schedule for Movies in the Park, but the dates are set.  She noted that there would be volleyball in Brian S. Gregg Park on June 15, 22 and 29, 2015 from 6-7 P.M.   She also reported that Laurie Tyler is the new Recreation Board chair and the treasurer is Dana Pikul.  
The Recreation Board will install a hose bib lock at Gregg Memorial Park because some of the youth have been turning it on.  
Streets, Lights & Properties – Robert Walker & Chris Gusty
Councillor Gusty reported that the Solicitor reviewed the Letter of Intent for the DVRPC lighting program and he would like Council to move forward.  There are some questions about whether to replace the decorative lights in Washington Village, but the focus is currently on Cobra Head lights.  If the lights are not PennDOT approved, then the entire project may not move forward since most municipalities have a fair amount of PennDOT lights.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to authorize signing the Letter of Intent for the Street Light Procurement Program through the Delaware Valley Regional Planning Commission.
Solicitor’s Report – William Bolla

Solicitor Bolla prepared drafts of a portable sign ordinance and a Zoning Ordinance amendment for parking stall size.
Portable Sign Ordinance
Mr. Bolla asked for Council’s input on the draft ordinance before next week’s Council meeting, so he could make changes for Council’s consideration.  Councillor Walker asked about the permit fee, which he assumed the Borough Fee Schedule would address.  He also suggested adding a fine for placing a sign without approval.  During Ms. Brown’s review of the proposed ordinance, she questioned the reference to prohibiting magnetic or vinyl removable letters.  The reason was that HARB does not permit that type of lettering for signs.  Mr. King questioned the use of one sign for buildings with multiple tenants and Councillor Walker suggested keeping the Planning Commission Chair Mark Craig informed about concerns and changes to the proposed ordinance.
Parking Stall Size Ordinance Amendment

The proposed ordinance would make both the Zoning Ordinance and the SALDO ordinance consistent in the description of a 9-foot parking stall size.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Solicitor to advertise an ordinance making the Zoning Ordinance consistent with the Sub-Division and Land Development Ordinance regarding parking stall size.
Old Business
There was no new business.
New Business
After discussion of vacation schedules, Council decided to retain the meeting schedule for both July and August.
Public to be Heard

Julia Woldorf asked what the Borough planned to do about the potholes on Centre Avenue east of Court Street. Mr. Walker said he would be meeting with Scott Dengler next Tuesday to discuss street issues, which would include Centre Avenue.  

Warren Woldorf suggested that if the Borough is concerned about slowing traffic on South Lincoln Avenue, perhaps a double yellow line might help.  
The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull
Borough Secretary
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